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Dear Parent /Carer 

I hope this newsletter finds you well.   

We had such a busy half term in school we hope you enjoyed the break as we start our final half 

term of this academic year.  

A huge well done to our year 2 & year 6 children for their perseverance and hard work in the 

Government SATS tests. They were all amazing! This week, our year 1 children will be sitting the 

Government phonic screening test and the year 4 children the multiplication test. We know all our 

children will do their best and that is all we ask for. 

It has been fantastic that the children have been able to resume going out of school again to enrich 

their learning. Year 3 enjoyed a trip to the Heritage Centre and year 5 walked to RBHS to participate 

in some science activities. 

Many of our children took part in several sporting competitions during last half term including 

football, cross country, netball and swimming. A huge well done to all the children who have taken 

part and represented our school. We have enjoyed celebrating their participation and success in our 

Friday celebration assemblies.  During these assemblies we have also had the pleasure of welcoming 

Mrs Clancy and Mr Timms, two of our Governors, who joined us and answered questions posed by 

the children. The children enjoyed finding out a little bit about them including their favourite 

chocolate bar! 

It was lovely to welcome parents, grandparents and carers to our open afternoon at the end of 

term. So many have commented how nice it is to be back in school. 88 parents took the opportunity 

to visit their child`s class and look at the workbooks. Our next open afternoon is on Friday 24th June 

at 2.30pm.  

Our year 6 children are looking forward to their residential trip to Robinwood this weekend, leaving 

school on Friday 10th June. We wish them a safe trip and I am sure many happy memories will be 

made.  Have a fantastic time year 6! 

Finally, a massive thank you to all parents and carers who supported our Jubilee fair at the end of 

the half term including the Mayor of Horwich & Blackrod who opened the fair and judged our bake 

off. We had an amazing turnout despite the weather being a little cloudy and lots of fun was had by 

all.  It was a lovely end to what was a fun packed week as we celebrated the Queen’s Jubilee in 

style! 

Take care & best wishes 

Mrs Mills 

 

 

 

Christian Value for this half term: Love

 

 

Please follow us 

at 

@HorwichParish

CE and keep up 

to date with the 

class blogs on the 

website. 
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Jubilee Donations 

As part of the Jubilee, we were very fortunate and thankful to have received support from the following businesses: 

A massive thank you to Asda for donating £500 to our Jubilee fundraising event. We are still awaiting the final profit 

figure from the fair and will let parents know just as soon as we can. The money raised will be going towards the Bike / 

Scooter canopy that the children have requested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again thank you for all your support with our Jubilee events, we are still in the process of putting photos onto 

Twitter and the PTA are finalizing the final figure raised which is around £2000, a fantastic achievement.   

The winner of the “Bake off” competition was Ernie Mollitt – there were so many wonderful looking cakes the Mayor 

and ‘Her Majesty` enjoyed tasting a few! 

Thank you to our special guest, Mrs Magilton for being our surprise judge for the head wear competition.  So many 

fantastic looking creations thank you to everyone who took part.  Well done to all those who were announced as the 

winners in each class. 

Please see below for more photos and follow us on Twitter where more photos will be posted. 

 

 

 

 

After our request for support, Tesco 

kindly donated bread, hotdogs, marsh 

mellows, chocolate and skewers all of 

which were sold at the fair. 

We also want to thank 

Carrs Pasties for their 

generous donation of 

pasties which were a sell 

out at the fair.  
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Thank you to Mr. Littlewood who kindly 

offered to take photos of the Jubilee 

Fair.  Here is a selection! 
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EVENTS 

June 

10th June – Year 6 Residential trip 

13th June – Year 6 Manchester 

Cathedral trip 

14th – Class Photographs 

17th – Father`s Day Service in 

Church 

20th June – Health Week 

24th June – Open Afternoon 

 

July 

8th – Non-Uniform Day for 

Namibia  

10th – Circus Skills Day 

13th – PTA Disco 

15th – Skipping Workshop 

 

 

 

       

 

Dinner Money 

A reminder that lunch money needs to be paid in advance via Parentpay.  

The cost for next half term (7 June – 22 July) is £74.80. 

Reception snacks – The cost for next half term (7 – 22 June) is £8.50. 

Please remember that we require 2 weeks’ notice in writing (email) from a 

parent/carer if you wish to change your child’s lunch arrangements. 

Health Week 
We are looking forward to our Health week on the 20th June. We have 
lots of visitors from the Schools health team coming into school 
throughout the week and we are hoping to finish the week with a whole 
school event. More information to follow. 
 
Skipping Workshop 
Unfortunately, this was cancelled by the company.  We have now 
received confirmation that this will take place on 15th July. 

Father’s Day Service 
We will be holding our Father`s Day assembly in Church on Friday 17th 
June at 9am. We warmly invite all dads and grandads to join us. (If any 
mums and grandma`s would like to come too you are very welcome!) 

Sports Day 

It was lovely to see everyone at the Sports events on Slater`s field. We 

hope you enjoyed seeing the children take part in some more traditional 

sports and they had so much fun.  We were so thankful to be able to hold 

sports day again with the children particularly enjoying the parent races!  

The weather nearly held out for all however It was unfortunate that the 

Year 3 and 4 sports event had to be postponed but it is scheduled to take 

place today, Thursday 9th June at 1.15pm. 

 

School Mural 

Many parents will recall that on our top playground we have a very old mural on the wall where the climbing wall is. 

The children have asked for this mural to be replaced with something more relevant to the children currently at 

Horwich Parish. Following suggestions form children across school our Junior leadership team designed a range of 

mural themes. Everyone in school then used our polling booths and voted for their favourite design. The winning 

design was Sea Life within God’s Creation We hope to employ someone to paint this design on the wall whilst keeping 

the climbing wall in place. 

 

New School Football Kit 

We are looking to replace our aging 

school team football kits for when 

we participate in inter school 

competitions. 

 

If you or anyone you know is part of 

a company that would be 

interested in sponsoring the kit, 

please contact the school office.   

This would be a fantastic 

opportunity to promote your 

company name within the school 

community. 

 

 

 


